
Dear Fellow SIMians, 
  
The polls have closed and the results are in! We have a new incoming Division Program 
Chair-Elect and 2 new Representatives-at-Large. 
  
Please join me in congratulating: 

•  Michelle Karen Westermann-Behaylo, who is our incoming Division 
Program Chair-Elect! Well done and we welcome you to the leadership team. 

• Jo-Ellen Posner and Julia Roloff are our two new RAL’s! We are really 
pleased for you and excited to work with you in the coming year. 

I’d like to also take a minute to thank Jill Brown, our Outgoing Division Chair who 
orchestrated our elections this year and has continued to be an incredibly active and 
valued source of leadership – for myself and the entire leadership team. She has worked 
tirelessly to get us great candidates and make sure the elections went off without a hitch. 
Thank you, Jill! 
 
I’d also like to thank our Nominating Committee, especially Daniel Arenas and Frank 
de Bakker, who worked with members of our leadership team to get us the folks who 
appeared on the ballot. I truly appreciate their insight and help in putting together such a 
strong list of candidates – thank you 
 
I want to thank those who were willing to volunteer for SIM, especially those willing to 
stand for election. Our division depends on the generosity of our members to share their 
time and their leadership to make us a great division. We can’t do this without you. 
 
Finally, I’d like to thank all of you for taking time to vote!!! 
 
Best, 
Andy Wicks 
SIM Division Chair 
 


